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	Meeting
	Wyoming Early Intervention Council
	Date
	October 10, 2023

	Chair/Facilitator
	Helena Wagner
	Time
	8:30am

	Location
	Sweetwater County CDC
	Scribe
	Jolene Flores

	Members
In Attendance
	
	Last
	First
	From
	Represents

	Caylor
	Kim
	BHD
	EIEP

	Shannon
	Cranmore
	WDE
	Homeless 

	Figenser
	Jen
	WDE
	TANF

	Rone
	Alisha
	CDC Casper
	CDS/Providers

	Smith
	Deana
	WDE
	Agency responsible for preschool

	Rogers
	Sara
	WDH
	Medicaid

	Cari 
	Glantz
	UW
	

	Gregory
	Heather
	
	

	Thyarks
	Brittany
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	




	Members Absent
	Jennifer Blaylock, Kara Wilcox, Shawna Pena, Kelli Pedersen, Carleigh Soule, Feliciana Turner, Amy Reyes, Jen Davis, Kelly Shepp, Deb Hibbard, Sara Sorelson, Natalie Terrell

	Guests
	Judy Juengel, Jolene Flores, Jennifer Petri, Ragen Latham, Jessie Schaffer, Dustin Brown, Lori Lucero, Tammy Macy, Patrick Jackson


	

Discussion Items

	
October 10, 2023

The meeting was called to order at 8:30am by Helena Wagner

Reading of the mission by Brittany Thyarks

Reading of the charter by Shannon Cranmore

Self- Introductions and Updates

Helena Wagner- Head Start Collaboration Office Director -  

Alisha Rone: Executive Director of Region 9 CDC in Casper - 
 
Sara Rogers: Benefits Management Administrator, Department of Health, Medicaid- 

Dustin Brown: Education Program Consultant, WDE - 

Cari Glantz: Senior Project Coordinator, Wyoming Institute for Disabilities, UW- 

Lori Lucero: - Executive Director of Region 7, Sweetwater County Child Developmental Center

Deana Smith: Wyoming Department of Education- 

Shannon Cranmore: State Homeless Director, Department of Education- 

Jen Figenser: Children's Trust Fund Prevent Child Abuse Wyoming- 

Heather Gregory: Headstart Program Manager for Lincoln Uinta Development Association -  

Jessie Schaffer: OPTC Unit Manager, Behavioral Health-

Kim Caylor: EIEP Program Manager- 

Judy Juengel: Part C Coordinator – 

Jennifer Petri: Part B/619 Coordinator - 

Jolene Flores: Data & Contracts Specialist– 

Call for Additions to Agenda Discussion and Approval of Minutes from July Meeting – Helena Wagner requested a motion to approve the minutes. Brittany Thyarks seconded the motion. July 2023 minutes approved.  

Public Comment- no public comment was received.

Region 7 Presentation- Presentation given by Sweetwater CDC staff. Part C staff consists of Family service Coordinator, Nurse, Social Worker, Speech Pathologists, Physical Therapist, and Occupational Therapist. This includes two Spanish speaking providers. The program works hard to make sure children with hearing and vision concerns are taken care of and needs are being met. Currently serving 72 children. Program uses a thorough checklist to assist with the referral and evaluation process. 
· Question: Are referrals received from community programs? They come as screenings.
· Question: Do families that chose not to participate in services change their mind and come back? They are kept on a list to follow up in three-six months. 
The center provides CPR classes, trainings on different medical conditions, and healthcare plans through the nurse. Classes are conducted in both Green River and Rock Springs locations called the Little Learners Program, different specialties are presented at each class. Observations are conducted as children are playing and is used as a child find method. 
· Do you work with DFS, Public Health, or other programs? Yes, the program work with DFS and community health programs. 
Program uses play therapy where children are able to communicate feelings with toys. Love and Logic classes are provided to parents and staff members.
· Question: Are there a lot of parents participating in the classes? Before COVID there was good participation, but that has since slowed.
Program uses a program called Language Acquisition through Motor Planning (LAMP) which is a therapeutic approach originally designed for children with autism and non-verbal children and is based on neurological and motor learning principles. Training on the program is being held on December 7-8, 2023.

Break

RISE Updates- Alisha Rone – Presentation shared by Alisha.Currently at 51 referrals. Referrals from hospitals have dropped as they are now requiring parental signature prior to referring family to the CDC, there is a meeting scheduled to discuss with the Compliance Director. Working on an implementation guide on the steps taken in Natrona County to serve at-risk babies that will be shared with other centers. 

Plans of Safe Care – State statute takes effect on January 1, 2024 requiring  infants that are prenatally substance exposed to be referred to Child Development Centers across the state. DFS and WDH are working together to get the POSC rules promulgated. POSC leadership committee is going out to birthing centers to help familiarize patient care teams with the law, requirements, processes, and tools. Natrona and Laramie Counties are piloting a POCS collaborative committee that meets monthly to discuss families and making sure they’re connected to services and assisting with the referrals. Current barriers are getting the MOU which allows collaborative to meet and discuss families, and what substances should be considered. DFS is launching a notification portal in Laramie County which is a de-identified way to gather the number of infants substance exposed as well as the number of POSC initiated.
· Question: Are supports available for foster/adoptive parents? Plans follow the baby, support is available for both biological and foster/adoptive parents and plans should be developed for both looking at the family as a unit and not individualized. 
DFS has been receiving technical assistance to assist in the implementation of POSC and that is ending in December. A charter committee is being developed to continue the rollout of POSC.

At Risk Discussion –Judy Juengel – Presentation shared by Judy. Region 8 received three referrals, of those referrals two qualified for part C services under developmental delay. The third referral is not in either program, but will be contacted in six months for a re-screen. Region 12 was awarded the DFS Child Abuse and Prevention Act grant funds to serve the children, and the contract was executed on December 3rd. More updates will be provided at the next meeting. Originally the plan was to change the chapter eight rules to adding a  fourth category to serve at-risk children, but the process to do this is complex and will take a while to complete. After taking a look at the medical eligibility definition, it is likely that these children with substance exposure, attachment concerns, and premature/low birth weight can be served under this category. This has not been approved yet, and input from the council is appreciated. At this time children who have a parent/caregiver with a known mental illness or children with an open DFS case can not be served under medical. 
· In Natrona County, when babies go into DFS custody it is already in place that they will receive a developmental screening when going into foster care. There are no babies in the pilot that have open DFS cases that weren’t already known about. There are a couple parents with mental illness, but it isn’t a major category seen in the pilot project. We can’t serve everyone, but going this route is better than not serving any of these children at all.
· Question: What would it look like for a family that is involved with DFS where the child could benefit from CDC service? They would have to have one of the at-risk categories if we go forward with adding it to medical, or they would have to qualify for part C under developmental delay. 
· Question: Are there a large portion of kiddos involved in DFS (not foster care) that do or do not qualify? In most cases more do qualify than not. 
· Most are in agreement of serving the three categories under medical and revisiting rule changes in the future. Concerns were shared and discussed regarding the term “diagnosis” in the medical eligibility category definition.

Lunch

Fiscal/Personnel Survey – Kim Caylor - The survey was changed a bit separating out the personnel and compensation components. More detail was added to the personnel survey about the positions regions have and don’t have to get a feel of what staffing looks like for the regional programs compared to districts. Data is also collected on how much time is spent on travel, case management, and paperwork as the regional staff are more involved in these components than district staff. The fiscal survey was revised to give the best picture and pieces that are not as critical at this time were removed. The survey will help show the additional duties the CDC’s have to pick up compared to the districts. 

Family Survey Results- Judy Juengel – Presentation given by Judy on survey results from July 1, 2022 - May 31, 2023. Survey measures if families know their rights, if they know how to effectively communicate children’s needs, and if they feel part C services help their children develop and learn. Target was exceeded in all categories.
· Question: Who sets targets? Target is set every six years by the EIC council with parent input via a survey. 
Survey response rate is 58.05%. Responses were received from all regions and all demographic groups were represented. New survey is available and responses are sent to regions on a monthly basis.
· Question: Is the survey one per family or per child? Survey is per child. Although we are not sure if families with multiple children receiving services actually fill out the survey multiple times.

Training Portal Demo – Kim Caylor -   Presentation shared by Kim- A training portal was developed to assist the regional administrative staff in sharing needed training and guidance information with new staff members. The portal is a place to hold all information in one spot. New staff members will log into the portal and take a series of training sessions and receive a certificate after completing the final quiz. The portal will also contain an archive section that will contain information that is not just for new staff members like past training sessions/webinars to refer back to if needed. There will be separate pages for part B and part C staff.
· Question: Can you get STARS credit for the trainings? Possibly, but it is not set up yet. Folks have concerns with the difficulty they face trying to apply for STARS credit for trainings being put on by national trainers. Discussion was had about having a STARS representative attend an EIC meeting to discuss.

[bookmark: _heading=h.30j0zll]SSIP Update – Judy Juengel – Presentation shared by Judy. Providers working on through online modules for Pyramid Model practices. Modules are supplemented by virtual trainings. 
	
Project Aware – Dustin Brown – Presentation shared by Dustin. Project AWARE is made up of fourteen school districts across the state. Care Solace is the state's care coordination efforts and is available to all forty-eight school districts, all staff, parents, or anyone associated with a Wyoming student. 
· Question: Can a parent access the program to get treatment for themselves? Yes. It utilizes insurance, if a person doesn’t have insurance it will use a sliding fee scale and will range from $5 - $25 or folks can self pay. 
· What are districts using to get the word out to parents and stakeholders? Currently there are QR codes and posters for all districts. 
· Question: Is this available statewide? Yes, it’s available to all forty-eight districts in Wy.
· Question: Is there a list of providers that accept project AWARE funding? How does Care Solace connect with providers? A behavioral health partner has to be declared with each of the projects in each county.
· Question: Does this coincide with students who are identified with an emotional disability or receive services on an IEP? How does that work? There’s no direct overlap. There are students that are on IEPs and students not on IEPs in the program. Districts would be aware that a child is signed up for the program.
· Question: Why can’t CDC’s be included in project AWARE? They have to be classified as a Lead Education Agency (LEA). 
· Question: Do people accessing services have access to psychologists? Yes, if the behavioral health partnering organization has a psychologist on staff or can contract with one it’s possible to receive psychology based services.
· Question: Will the project funding continue? No, it has gone to appropriations. There’s a proposal to put AWARE in all school districts. Does that include CDCs? It can happen.
			
Agenda Ideas for January meeting/Finalize day & location				
Next meeting will be held virtually on January 17th from 8:30am – 11:30am
Agenda items? APR Reporting, Personnel Survey/Fiscal Profile, General Supervision 

Motion to adjourn at 3:00pm- Brittany Thyarks. Seconded by Alisha Rone. Motion passes.									 
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